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December 13, 2012
The Honorable Robert W. Harrell, Jr.Speaker of the HousePO Box 11867Columbia, SC 29211Dear Bobby,I received your letter challenging the Senate in a food drive for Harvest Hope. We accept your challenge. As you know, the Senate participates in a Harvest Hope food drive each year during the holidays. We have already begun to collect canned goods to be distributed to our fellow citizens in the Palmetto State and will continue to do so until January 11.Again, we accept the challenge and are pleased to give these gifts that we too often take for granted in our own homes. Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to you and your family.With kindest regards, I am Sincerely,

John Courson


